




Copyright notice: All articles 
published in the Hetton Town 
Courier are the property of Hetton 
Town Council and must not be 
copied or reproduced without the 
express consent of Hetton Town 
Council in written or electronic 
(email) form.

Hetton Town Council aims to deliver 
the Hetton Town Courier to every 
household in its area.
If you know of someone who has 
not received their copy please 
contact: 
Hetton Courier Deliveries, Hetton 
Town Council, The Hetton Centre, 
Welfare Road, Hetton-le-Hole, Tyne 
and Wear, DH5 9NE.

No one misses out...

To help you...

Cllr J. Cummings

 Cllr D.Todd

Full contact details of all the Councillors, including their addresses, are available in a 
special ‘Know Y

raries, The Hetton Centre and at local doctors’ 
surgeries. Or you can go on line and visit the council’s website: 
www.hettontowncouncil.org.uk

Cllr D. Turner

The Hetton Town Courier will also 
be available to read on the Town 
�&�R�X�Q�F�L�O�¶�V���Z�H�E�V�L�W�H������
www.hettontowncouncil.gov.uk 
However, arrangements can be 
made to provide the publication in: 
Large print, Audio version and other 
languages.
If you need the publication in an 
alternative format, please contact 
the Town Clerk on (0191) 553 6600

Hetton’s Blooming Brilliant!  

E.ON give power to the people!
Thanks to a partnership 

with Hetton Town and 
E.ON Climate and 
Renewables, a substantial 
commitment has been 
made to the area by 
introducing a community 
�I�X�Q�G���I�R�U���W�K�H���E�H�Q�H�¿���W��
of local community 
organisations.

E.ON has worked for 
four years in our district 
on the wind turbine 
project at Eppleton, which 
�F�X�O�P�L�Q�D�W�H�G���L�Q���W�K�H���R�I�¿���F�L�D�O��
opening of the wind farm 
in June 2010, and the 
fund looks set to continue 
�(���2�1�¶�V���L�Q�W�H�U�H�V�W���L�Q���W�K�H��
area.

All groups are eligible to 
apply for the fund, which 
is intended to help in 
�D�O�O���D�V�S�H�F�W�V���R�I���E�H�Q�H�¿���W�L�Q�J��

community groups.
The scheme is to be 

administered by County 
Durham Community 
Foundation; which 
allocates grants to local 
good causes that make 
a real difference to 
�S�H�R�S�O�H�¶�V���T�X�D�O�L�W�\���R�I���O�L�I�H���D�Q�G��
community involvement.

The grants are 
considered by a 
panel of independent 
members which includes 
representatives of Hetton 
Town Council, and the 
applications are assessed 
to meet various criteria.

For full details and to 
apply online, visit www.
cdcf.org.uk or contact 
Town Clerk John Price 
at the Hetton Centre on 
(0191) 553 6600.

Hetton residents are 
expected to turn out in force to 
remember their local heroes 
when the Town Council again 
hosts events to commemorate 
Remembrance Day.

On Thursday November 
11 organised community 
groups from throughout the 
Hetton Town Council area 
will take part in the annual 
Armistice Day Parade. Young 
members of local uniform 
groups will march alongside 
ex-service personnel to pay 
their respects to local people 
who have died in recent and 
historical wars. Hetton Town 
Councillors and individual 
residents will also participate 
in the parade.

Those taking part in the 
parade will gather at the 
Hetton Centre at 10.15am 
before walking to Hetton Front 
Street Memorial Park for a 
service and wreath-laying 
ceremony.

Easington Lane Apostolic 
Church will hold a special 
Remembrance Day service 
on Sunday November 14 at 
10am, followed by a wreath-
laying ceremony at Easington 
Lane Clock Tower Memorial.

Anyone wanting more 
details or wishing to take part 
in the parade should contact 
Hetton Town Clerk John Price 
on (0191) 553 6600.

Hetton Town Council is made up of 
21 Councillors representing the four 
wards of the district. Recently three new 
members have joined the Council:

COUNCILLOR JOHN CUMMINGS, 
represents the East Rainton and 
Moorsley Ward. Cllr Cummings is a self-
�H�P�S�O�R�\�H�G���L�Q�G�H�S�H�Q�G�H�Q�W���¿���Q�D�Q�F�L�D�O���D�G�Y�L�V�H�U��
and is also a governor of East Rainton 
Primary School.

COUNCILLOR DON TODD represents 
the Easington Lane Ward. Cllr Todd 
is also a member of Easington Lane 
Community Access Point with particular 
�L�Q�W�H�U�H�V�W���L�Q���¿���Q�D�Q�F�L�D�O���P�D�W�W�H�U�V��

COUNCILLOR DORIS TURNER 
represents the Hetton-le-Hole Ward. 
Mrs Turner is a board member of Hetton 
Town Trust, a committee member of 
Hetton Fellowship of Churches, and is 
active in many community groups. She 
is a fervent supporter of Sunderland 
AFC, attending all home games at the 
�6�W�D�G�L�X�P���R�I���/�L�J�K�W���D�Q�G���U�H�V�H�U�Y�H���¿���[�W�X�U�H�V��
at the Hetton Centre, even travelling to 
away games when possible.

New faces on 
your Council

We 
remember 
them...

The Hetton Heritage Calendar 2011 is now on 
sale, produced by Hetton Town Council, featuring 
pictures of the Town from a bygone age.

The photographs were loaned by Bob Moody 
from his own personal collection, and the proceeds 
of sales from the calendars will be donated to the 
�0�D�\�R�U���R�I���+�H�W�W�R�Q�¶�V���F�K�R�V�H�Q���F�K�D�U�L�W�L�H�V�����W�K�H���0�X�O�W�L�S�O�H��
Sclerosis Society and the Hetton Medical Centre.

Calendars cost £4 each and are available from 
�W�K�H���+�H�W�W�R�Q���&�R�X�Q�F�L�O���2�I�¿���F�H���L�Q���W�K�H���+�H�W�W�R�Q���&�H�Q�W�U�H��

Hetton has maintained 
its impressive record in 
the Northumbria in Bloom 
competition, winning three 
awards in the prestigious 
regional contest.

The displays in the Town 
Centre won silver in the Large 
Town category, while Rainton 
Meadows took gold for Best 
Conservation project, and 
Rainton Bridge Business 
Park scooped gold for Best 
Business Park.

Hetton won two bronze 
awards in the competition last 
year, and took part again this 
year as part of Sunderland 
�&�L�W�\���&�R�X�Q�F�L�O�¶�V���H�Q�W�U�\��

Civic leaders are thrilled 
that the area has improved on 
previous years, but believe 
Hetton could do even better if 
more people pulled together.

Preparations for the 2011 

entries have already begun, 
and the Town Council hopes 
that local businesses will 
�V�S�R�Q�V�R�U���D���À���R�Z�H�U���E�D�V�N�H�W���R�U��
planter to add to the ‘extra 
�I�D�F�W�R�U�¶���I�R�U���W�K�H���Y�L�V�L�W�L�Q�J���M�X�G�J�H�V��
next year.

Town Clerk John Price 
hopes to bring together 
interested businesses and 
judges to discuss ideas. 
Anyone willing to get involved 
should contact John on 
(0191) 553 6600.

Also shown in the 
photograph are pupils from 
Eppleton Primary School, 
members from Hetton Rotary 
Club and staff from City Parks 
Street Scene, planting crocus 
bulbs in Hetton as their 
contribution to the “Focus on 
Crocus” campaign.


